
          
 

           56 Prospect Street 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06103 

 
Kathleen M. Shanley   
Manager – Transmission Siting 
Tel: (860) 728-4527 

June 24, 2020 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director  
Connecticut Siting Council  
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
Re: Petition No. 1286 West Brookfield Reliability Project 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
On March 20, 2017, Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) received a declaratory ruling from the 
Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) that a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and 
Public Need would not be required for the work proposed in Petition No. 1286, subject to 
conditions.   
 
Condition 4 of the Council’s ruling requires submission to the Council of fence realignment 
details to allow for continued use of an on-site exterior daycare recreational area at 4 Woodcreek 
Road in Brookfield. As see in the Attachment A, the fenced in recreational area has been 
permanently relocated to the west side of the property. It was previously located on the south 
side of the property adjacent to Eversource’s right-a-way. The daycare owner is very pleased 
with the new location of the exterior recreational area as seen in the picture in Attachment B.  
 
Should you, the Council members or Council staff have any questions regarding this information, 
please do not hesitate to contact me via email at kathleen.shanley@eversource.com or telephone 
at 860-728-4527. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen M. Shanley 
 

 
    CC: The Honorable Stephen C. Dunn, First Selectman, Town of Brookfield 
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Attachment A 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

  

 

Attachment B 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


